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From: Diana Lewis, Director of Planning and Engineering, Roanoke-Blacksburg Regional Airport 

To: All Potential Respondents 

 

Below are responses to questions received 12/17/18 and 12/18/18 related to RFP 18-025. 

1. Does a VDOT certified woman-owned business qualify towards meeting the 4.4% DBE goal?   

Answer:     

In the Commonwealth of Virginia, the Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity 

(SBSD) and Metropolitan Washington Airport Authority (MWAA) are the two certifying agencies 

for DBEs used for federally funded VDOT, rail, airport, seaport and public transit projects. The 

SBSD maintains the directory for all certified Virginia DBE firms as well as out-of-state firms 

certified through the interstate certification process.  Therefore, if a firm was used as a DBE for a 

VDOT project they would qualify assuming their certification is current and their services are 

relevant to the Airport Master Plan project. 

 

This is not to be confused with the SWaM program.  Having only a SWaM certification does not 

qualify a firm as a DBE.   

 

2. Where is the previous Master Plan located on the Airport’s website? 

Answer: 

Go to https://www.flyroa.com/current-bids-and-proposals, the links to the 2008 Master Plan 

and Technical Appendices are provided under the RFP 18-025 document.   

 

https://www.flyroa.com/current-bids-and-proposals

